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Reh Brothers Inducted into
Suffolk Sports Hall of Fame

The District congratulates alumni
Scott and Jeff Reh who are the first
Rocky Point School District athletes
to have been selected for induction
into the Suffolk Sports Hall of Fame.
The brothers’ selection was
announced during a February 8 press
conference at the Suffolk Sports Hall
of Fame Museum in Patchogue, and
both will be officially inducted on
May 3. Scott currently holds the
position of trustee on the District’s
Board of Education.

Both athletes’ impressive talents
in soccer and lacrosse have earned
them reputations in the District, on
Long Island, and throughout the
State. While attending high school,
Scott dominated the Rocky Point
athletic field as a soccer midfielder,
and during senior year led his team
to capture the League 7, Suffolk
County “B,” Long Island “B,” and
New York State Class “B”
Championships, where he was
named Most Valuable Player (MVP).
In addition, Scott was named to the
All-League, All-Conference, All-
County, and All-State teams and was
named Most Outstanding Athlete at
Rocky Point High School.

In lacrosse, Scott set records for
assists and goals scored, won the Ray
Enners Award for his status as top
Suffolk County player, and became
the District’s first lacrosse All-
American. Scott still holds the state
record for 99 assists and 52 goals, a
single season record in New York
State, and is the only two-time
winner of the District’s Athlete of
the Year award.

Scott again dominated the field
at Adelphi University with his
scoring records and was inducted
into the University’s Hall of Fame.
During his professional years, he was
named New Hyde Park Soccer
Coach of the Year (1998) and
Lacrosse Coach of the Year (1999).
Scott was inducted into the Rocky
Point High School Athletic Hall of

Fame in 2002, and was named Port
Times Record Man of the Year in
Sports in 2004. Scott became the
Mount Sinai School District’s first
full-time athletic director and today
supervises comprehensive programs
and 63 teams throughout the
district.

Jeff Reh was also an outstanding
four-year starter in varsity soccer and
lacrosse at Rocky Point High School
in the 1980’s. In soccer, Jeff led
Suffolk County in goals in 1985 and
was the fourth all-time scorer in a
single season. He is also ranked fifth
in all-time career goals with 72.

During his lacrosse career, Jeff
was a member of the 1985 Gold
Empire State Team and played for
Adelphi University, where he was
designated as a two-time Division |
All-American. At that time, Jeff also
led the nation in scoring with 60
goals in 1989, where he averaged
four goals per game. Jeff was also
Adelphi’s all-time leader in goals
(75), which ranked him ninth in
Division I schools, and the
university’s all-time leader in ground
balls (298). Jeff is also a member of
the Adelphi University Athletic Hall
of Fame.

Scott Reh, left, and his brother Jeff Reh were
selected for induction into the Suffolk Sports Hall
of Fame.
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Varsity Cheerleading Team Wins
National Title

FIRST TIME A LONG ISLAND CHEER TEAM HAS CAPTURED THIS HONOR

The District’s varsity cheerleading team has taken home the National High School
Cheerleading Championship (NHSCC) title in the Universal Cheerleaders
Association (UCA) medium varsity division. The squad competed in Orlando,
Florida, on February 12 and 13, against the top 32 teams in the country. This is the
first time that a Long Island cheer team has won the UCA national title.

“This is a dream come true,” Coach Anna Spallina stated. “The girls have worked
endless hours to reach this result, and their efforts have really paid off. I am very
proud.”

This is the seventh year the varsity cheerleading squad has competed at the
national competition. Last season ended with an eighth-place finish at the UCA
Nationals.

A week before the national competition, the cheerleading squad placed first at the
Long Island Championship at Suffolk County Community College in Selden. The
team secured the highest-recorded score in Long Island Cheerleading Coaches
Association (LICCA) history, with 144.5 out of a possible 150 points.

The team has also been recognized by the Board of Education and the Town of
Brookhaven, and was invited to the floors of the New York State Assembly and
Senate, where they were recognized by Assemblyman Dan Losquadro and Senator
Kenneth LaValle.

Rocky Point Director of
Health, Physical Education,
Athletics, and Intramurals Amy
Agnesini expressed pride at the
cheerleaders’ accomplishments
this season. She stated, “They
are a true testament to what
dedication, commitment,
sacrifice, and teamwork are all
about. Eagle Pride has lit up
the competition mat and the
hearts of Rocky Point.”

The varsity cheerleaders are pictured with (left) Principal William
Caulfield, Coach Anna Spallina, (right) Rocky Point Director of
Health, Physical Education, Athletics, and Intramurals, Amy
Agnesini, and Middle School Coach Donna Collier.

The District
congratulates varsity
cheerleading coach Anna
Spallina, who received a
Lifetime Achievement
Award from the Long
Island Cheerleading
Coaches Association
(LICCA) as one of Long
Island’s most deserving
coaches. Coach Spallina’s
tireless dedication has
helped the team to win
its first United
Cheerleading Association
(UCA) national title.

LICCA Lifetime Achievement Award winner Coach Anna
Spallina (center) is pictured with (left) Rocky Point Director of
Health, Physical Education, Athletics, and Intramurals Amy
Agnesini and (right) High School Principal William Caulfield.



A Message from Your Superintendent
DR. MICHAEL RING

Dear Residents,

As | reflect back on the first half of the school year, | am
once again reminded that Rocky Point is truly a great
community. Upon reading the stories in this issue of Soaring,
it is clear that there has never been a better time to be a
member of this community. Whether in the classroom, in
competitions, or through our many outreach efforts, the
students, staff, parents, and other community members are
making positive contributions at unprecedented levels.

While not unmindful of the economic issues that weigh
on our school system and create uncertainty for the future,
there should be no doubt that our community is stronger
than ever. In fact, | believe Senator Ken LaValle, when
recognizing our national championship cheerleading team
on the floor of the New York State Senate, said it best when
he stated, ““Rocky Point is a wonderful community where

people work together, play together, and do so in a great
way. There are many other districts surrounding Rocky
Point where people say, how do we become a community
like Rocky Point?”

| agree. The Rocky Point School District, which also
encompasses parts of Sound Beach and Miller Place, is the
envy of many. This can be accredited to the people in our
neighborhoods and schools who strive every day to maintain
a focus on what is important. So when third grader
Kenneth Massa works to raise nearly two thousand dollars
for heart health, or our students reach out to entertain
senior citizens, or we field sports teams that are not just
champions on the field but are also scholar athletes who
demonstrate outstanding sportsmanship, | know why we are
viewed as an exemplary community.

With the support of our community, our school system
will continue to move forward. Surely there are challenges
ahead, but there is no doubt that our stakeholders, knowing
what is important, will continue the long history of ongoing
improvement in our schools for the benefit of all.

Nicolette Galante Receives the
Prestigious Rudolph Scholarship

The District would like to congratulate senior Nicolette Galante, who is the
recipient of Dowling College’s Rudolph Scholarship for Academic Excellence.
The Rudolph Scholarship provides recipients with funds to Dowling College for
full tuition and associated fees, as well as dormitory and meal plan expenses.
Nicolette is one of eight students out of 80 applicants who received this
prestigious honor this year.

Dowling College Vice President for College Administration and Student
Affairs Dr. David Ring and Vice President for Corporate Programs and
Continuing Education Dr. Elana Zolfo visited Rocky Point High School to
present Nicolette with a certificate of acceptance. During the special
presentation, she was also congratulated by Superintendent of Schools Dr.
Michael Ring, Assistant .

Superintendent Dr. Deborah
DelLuca, and guidance
counselor James Jordan.

Dr. David Ring explained
that Nicolette stood out
from the other applicants
because of her strong
academic and extracurricular
activities. “Nicolette is a
stellar student, has strong
SAT scores, and is much
involved in community
service. We are excited to
have her enroll with
Dowling College,” he stated.

Rudolph Scholarship recipient Nicolette Galante (center) is
pictured with, I-r, Rocky Point Superintendent of Schools

Dr. Michael Ring, Assistant Superintendent Dr. Deborah
Deluca, guidance counselor James Jordan, Dowling College Vice

Elana Zolfo, and Dowling College Vice President for College
Administration and Student Affairs Dr. David Ring.

President for Corporate Programs and Continuing Education Dr.

Retirees Conclude
Careers n tﬁe ‘District

||| The District
-_ _- “lu]l would like to

| congratulate long-
. _‘ time custodian
William Puricelli,
(left), and
Maintenance
Crew Chief
Joseph Nowaski,

4 (below), who have
each announced their retirement after 38 years of service to the students and
community. Both gentlemen were recognized at the February meeting of the
Board of Education and are pictured with Superintendent of Schools Dr.
Michael Ring and the Board’s trustees. Dr. Ring noted that their employment to
the District, which commenced in 1973, cumulatively totals 76 years of service
to the District.

“These are
employees who
dedicated their careers
to one school district
and helped make
Rocky Point Schools
great,” Dr. Ring stated.

Hearl Heallth Awareness

Third, fourth, and fifth-grade students at Joseph A. Edgar
Intermediate School raised $7,700 for the American Heart
Association during the annual Jump Rope for Heart event, held in
the school’s gymnasium. Physical education teacher Maria Amoscato
organized the voluntary event, which hosted approximately 150
students who raised donations by demonstrating their jump rope,
twirl jump, double jump rope and hula-hoop skills to the beat of

popular music.

“This is a great event. Not only do the students demonstrate a
commitment towards physical fitness, but they raise money for a
great organization,” Ms. Amoscato stated.

The students, as well as the staff, participated in class-level jump
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(Left to right) Philip Platania, Dominique Crews, Roselyn
Killeen, and Lauren LaFountaine participated in the school’s
Jump Rope For Heart event.

offs, and each of the winners earned a trophy. Third grader Kenneth
Massa was also recognized for having raised the greatest amount of funds, a donation totaling $1,795, for the American

The Massa Family and (front-right) Principal Carol
Tvelia are pictured with JAE student Kenneth Massa,
who was recognized at a Board of Education meeting for Heart Association. The event culminated in a Chinese auction, where the students could take chances on wonderful prizes

his $1,795 donation to the American Heart Association.

donated by the PTA. The snacks were donated by Action for Healthy Kids.

R O C K Y P O I N T U N I O N F R E E S C H O O L _DISTRIC?




FJC Students Give Peas a Chance!

When the Broccoli Rob Show came to Frank J. Carasiti Elementary School,
proper nutrition was the topic of the day. During the presentation, singer and
songwriter, Robert Poe, combined comedy, fitness, martial arts, and dance into an

L g THE BROCCOLL ROB SHOW >

interactive show to teach students about the importance of eating fruits, vegetables,
and high-nutrient foods.

“There was a time when I was really heavy and ate too many hot dogs,” Mr. Poe
told the students. “Because I am now healthy from eating nutritious foods, I feel
better and can now even do pushups!”

Mr. Poe emphasized that high-nutrient foods will make everyone strong and
healthy, especially green foods like broccoli and spinach. He explained that every
morning his day starts with a smoothie of blueberries, bananas, and spinach. His
lessons about healthy foods were also combined with music and accompanied by
characters such as Elvis Parsley and D.]. Bananas. The assembly culminated in an
exercise in which students were asked to memorize and then place fruits and
vegetables in their proper categories on a game board.

Rocky Point students Matthew Lisello, Felicity Monehan, Olivia Leheste, and Bradley The Broccoli Rob Show was funded by an Action for Healthy Kids grant

Cordialle are pictured with (I-r) Frank J. Carasiti Elementary School Principal Kenneth  sponsored by Stop and Shop to further promote nutrition and physical fitness among
Crawford, Action for Healthy Kids Regional Director Shelley Howe, and Broccoli Rob the stud bod

udent body.
host Robert Poe.

Rock Point Students Are National Finalists
in “Made on Mac” 00mpe’n’non

Four Joseph A. Edgar Intermediate students have become national finalists in Next
Vista’s “Made on a MAC” competition.

Under the direction of technology teacher Laurie Variale, students Anna Lee, Jade
Pinkenburg, Nina Santoro, and Kaitlyn Walsh submitted a video entitled “POW/MIA
Remembrance Table,” which was initially created for Joseph A. Edgar Intermediate
School’s Veterans Day assembly. The POW/MIA Remembrance Table is typically used
to honor those who are missing in action and prisoners of war. In the one-minute
video, the students created a model and commented on the symbolism behind the
white tablecloth, salt, rose, red ribbon, a turned over glass, and chair. The video will be
exhibited at the MACWorld Conference in San Francisco, where a grand prizewinner
will be determined.

Next Vista is an online resource for students, designed to make learning more Joseph A. Edgar Intermediate students (!-r), I\‘I‘ina santoro, Kait'I'yn Walsh, Anna Lee, and

. . ) . ) Jade Pinkenburg are finalists in Next Vistas “Made on a MAC” competition and are
engaging by studying videos created by teachers and students on a variety of subjects. iciyreq with technology teacher Laurie Variale, far left

“I am really proud of the students,” Ms. Variale stated. “After the Veterans

Day assembly, they volunteered additional time to further edit and enhance this SC i ence Stu d en tS Atte N d

video and learned a lot in the process.”
. : Science Bowl Competition
A TYadlthYl OfAcademlC Excellence Rocky Point High School students Davon Carangelo, James Leonard,

L. . L. . . . Zachary Myslinski, and Alan Rozet attended the United States Department of
Continuing with the District’s tradition of academic excellence, 50 eighth graders Energy and Brookhaven National Laboratory’s (BNL) Regional High School

were inducted into the National Junior Honor Society during a candle lighting Science Bowl this winter. Under the direction of Science Club advisor Joe

ceremony in the high school auditorium. This prestigious society honors the best and | [EEIleleA UERTEI SRVl d CORUR U IO TR e CH R E

brightest students nationwide for their outstanding achievements both inside and other high school teams and tested their knowledge on scientific topics in

outside of the classroom. as.tronomy, biology, chqmlstry, mathematlcs., physu:s,. earth science, computer
. ; . . . Y . . science, and general science. Mr. Gabrinowitz explained that the students
You are being recognized for choices and sacrifices made,” Rocky Point Middle have prepared for this competition their entire high school careers, and

School Principal Scott O’Brien remarked to the inductees. “You have met the showed a strong standing with two wins.

obligations of being a leader in your community.” The Regional Science Bowl at BNL, along with 69 other regional contests,
In order to be considered for induction into the National Junior Honor Society, a | SIS E EIEIEH IR SRS URE S EIC AU E

Department of Energy’s
Office of Science. Since
its inception in 1991,
more than 130,000
students have
participated in this
multiple choice and
short answer
competition. By
challenging themselves

student must achieve a minimum 93 percent
academic average and receive six teacher
recommendations. The candidate must also
fulfill the Society’s requirements of scholarship,
leadership, service, character, and citizenship.
Following in the chapter’s traditions, the
Society’s members presented science teacher
Sara Poole with an honorary membership NATIONAL

award for her extraordinary teaching ability. %ﬁﬁ HUNQR SDC;E in Science Bowl
She thanked the students for recognizing her W ' 7) competitions, Z“:de”ts | -
as an honorary member and stated, “I . T are encouraged to excel BNL Science Bow! contestants (I-r) Alan Rozet, Zachary

hall y tudent here tonight o foll 5'%hrt1h g;adﬁlr ?ngellaJPﬁperttLe'r;hrggts gtcandle in science and math and  Myslinski, Davon Carangelo, and Alan Rozet are pictured with
Akl =y eve:ys udent here tonight to Toliow |:dlcgioneCe?e:T?or? :ttlr?e M?d(?le SOCCF:SOX: to pursue careers in Science Club advisor Joe Gabrinowitz, right, and Science
their dreams. u y : those fields. Coordinator K-12 Michael Gabriel, left.

R O C K VY P O I N T U NT O N F R E




Student-Musicians Attend
All-County Festivals

Thirty-three talented student-musicians from Rocky Point High School, Rocky
Point Middle School, and Joseph A. Edgar Intermediate School were selected to
participate in the Suffolk County Music Educators Association (SCMEA) Division
I, 11, and III Chorus, Band, and Orchestra Festivals in March. The students are
chosen to participate in this prestigious forum based on teacher recommendations
and New York State School Music Association (NYSSMA) evaluations.

The SCMEA organization consists of professional music educators and music
education advocates throughout Suffolk County and is an affiliate of NYSSMA.

The District’s administration extends its congratulations to the following
participants:

HIGH SCHOOL: DIVISION 11 Pt igh Sehol Prinpa Wilam Caulfl, and rght, Sconday Musc Chtrperion Ay Shher,
Serafina Tiranno-Cimisi  Chorus Soprano and chorus teacher Mary Donovan.

Shawn Countess Band Trumpet/Cornet

Mariah Hepburn Chorus Soprano

Lauren Mattarella Band Flute

Symone Mitchell Chorus Soprano

Rachel Parker Chorus Alto

Zachary Riley Chorus Tenor

Fred Volz Orchestra Violin

MIDDLE SCHOOL: DIVISIONS | AND 11

Maya Brennan Chorus Soprano

Christian Cabrera Chorus Soprano

Erin Damers Chorus Soprano

Olivia Demmer Chorus Soprano

Pooja Deshpande Chorus Soprano

Samata Giacoa - Chorus - Soprare ot At GCME WGPt oy 5t v .
Brian Greenberg_ Chorus Baritone Point Middle School Principal Dr. Scott O’)Egrien and right, Secor);dary Mus[;c Chairpersoln Ar;wy !
Allyson Greenstein Chorus Soprano Schecher and Elementary Music Chairperson Sara Ruggiero.

Brittany lamele Chorus Soprano > —

Lisa Lafountaine Orchestra Cello i

Nicholas Locastro Chorus Soprano

Thomas Loomis Chorus Baritone

Nicholas Lovaglio Chorus Baritone

Lauren McBrearty Chorus Soprano

Morganne Nofi Chorus Soprano

Rosa Valente Chorus Soprano

Jennifer Wheeler Band Flute

JOSEPH A. EDGAR INTERMEDIATE SCHOOL.:
DIVISION | EAST CHORUS

Grace Donofrio Julieanna Joy

Ashley Figurski Nicole Martinsen Joseph A. Edgar Intermediate School student-musici lected to attend the Suffolk County Musi
. . oseph A. Edgar Intermediate School student-musicians were selected to attend the Suffolk County Music

Nicolette Green Em!ly Mcl_3rearty_ Educators Association (SCMEA) All-County Festivals in February and are pictured with choral

Megan Hrysko Emily Wojnowski instructor Craig Knapp.

Middle School Students Become Chetnistry Debectives

As an enhancement to their classroom study, Rocky Point Middle School students had the chance to —
learn about chemistry in a unique and hands-on way this semester when a representative from the Long h 'ﬂ ll
~ /

Island Science Center visited the school. During the - :"

-

(W workshop, Long Island Science Center teacher Judy

By 3 0

Isbitiren led the budding young student-scientists in a
chemical science experiment called “Chemistry Detective.”
Using resources often found at their fingertips, the
students were led in the qualitative testing on common
household powders including baking powder, laundry soap,
cornstarch, and a mystery powder. The students used

{ analytical thinking and deductive reasoning to solve the Rocky Point Middle School students, I-r, James Murtello, Skyler Whyte,
identity of the unknown substance. During this experiment, Annie McConnach, Kaylee Gross, Laurel Hess, and Justin Schroeder
became “Chemistry Detectives” during a recent workshop conducted at
the school with the help of the Long Island Science Center.

the students also developed concrete ideas about the
formulation of atoms and molecules.

Long Island Science Center teacher Judy Isbitiren helps The Long Island Science Center is a not-for-profit organization located in Riverhead whose mission is to
Rocky Point Middle School students set up for an

experiment called “Chemistry Detective.”

encourage enthusiasm and excitement for learning and to stimulate discovery and creativity.

R O C K Y P O I N T U N | O N F R E E S C H O O L D I S T R I C T




Middle School Students Accept
2

Ruchels

Students at Rocky Point Middle School have
pledged to treat others with kindness and to tell
friends and family that they are loved. For many of
the students, this decision came after a powerful
character education assembly called Rachel’s
Challenge, which profiled the last days of Rachel
Scott’s life.

On April 20, 1999, Columbine High School
student Rachel Scott was the first student killed in
the infamous school shootings. Since this event,
Rachel’s acts of kindness and the contents of six of
her diaries have become the foundation of one of
the most powerful character education programs
conducted in schools across the nation. During
Rachel’s Challenge, students and parents are shown )
a video about Rachel’s life and the school tragedy in [
hopes of motivating the audience to provoke
positive change in the way others are treated. After
the assembly, the students are encouraged to “take the
challenge” and to sign a banner as their pledge to treat others with respect.

Presenter Larry Scott (Rachel Scott’s uncle) challenged the students to eliminate prejudice
from their lives, dare to dream, choose positive influences, say kind words to others, and to
tell the people in their lives that they are loved.

“Start a chain reaction,” Mr. Scott urged the students. “Think about the little things that
you can do to improve the lives of others.”

In addition, 130 students were chosen by the school’s staff to participate in a Friends of
Rachel training session. These students will be responsible for helping to change the culture of
the middle school by setting an
example for their peers. For instance,
the students were instructed on how
to make a new student welcome in
the school and how to start a chain
reaction for kindness towards others.

The school’s PTA provided blue
“I Accept” wristbands and T-shirts
for those students who made the
pledge to start a chain reaction. The
school has also developed a Friends
of Rachel Club to enhance the
culture and climate of the building.
Members meet each week before
school.

Allyson Greenstein and Alexandra Salamone
display their “I Accept” bracelets and t-shirts.

Middle School students signed a banner to accept Rachel’s
Challenge.

SPREADING A BIT OF IRISH CHEER

Joseph A. Edgar Intermediate School fifth-grade student council members, under the
direction of advisor Mark Yashowitz, celebrated St. Patrick’s Day with local senior citizens
during the school’s annual Senior Citizen Breakfast. The event was punctuated with a
performance by the school’s select chorus, the High Notes, and their renditions of popular
Irish music. Several talented students even accompanied the choral group with traditional
Irish step dancing.

Principal Carol Tvelia commented that the breakfast has been an annual event for the
past 15 years and an excellent way for students to give back to the community and to show
the senior citizens how wonderful the programs are at Joseph A. Edgar Intermediate
School.

Under the guidance of art teacher Katerina Kyriakakis, the entire school crafted colorful
placemats that were given to the senior citizens as they entered the door. Select students
also passed around trays of goodies and kept the seniors’ coffee cups full throughout the
morning, while taking the time to become acquainted with their guests. It was a festive
and fun morning for everyone.

Helping Peers to Solve
Their Problems

Approximately 30 students at Joseph A. Edgar Intermediate School have
taken on the role of peer mediator this school year. Under the direction of
advisors Megan McGuire and Jean Biagiotti and recommended by their
classmates, these fourth and fifth-grade students will meet with peers who
are having difficulty solving personal issues in school or with peers.

Principal Carol Tvelia explained that peer mediation at JAE is not new. The
program existed five years ago, and was reintroduced this year. “This program
helps the students take ownership of their own problems,” Ms. Tvelia stated.

During the semester, students in grades 3 to 5 attended an assembly to
see a mock peer mediation. The students were also instructed on how to
refer themselves or others for mediation and on why peer mediation is a
sensible solution to working out problems. There is currently a box in the
main hallway where students can submit a form for peer mediation.

DockyY Point Thespians
Take the Stage

Rocky Point High
School drama students
shined on stage during
their spectacular
performance of Andrew
Lloyd Weber’s “The
Phantom of the Opera.”
Sixty-three student actors
in grades nine through
twelve worked
collaboratively after school
and into the evenings
under the tutelage of
Director Mary Donovan to
perfect their presentation.
Complete with costumes, make-
up and professional-quality
backdrops and sets, for three
nights the students put on a show
to remember before packed
audiences in the school
auditorium. Senior citizens were
also invited to attend an
afternoon performance prior to
the weekend shows.

This is the first time that
rights to “The Phantom of the
Opera” have been available to
school districts. Rehearsals for the
production commenced in
January, and the success of the
production is also credited to the production crew, multimedia crew, stage crew,
set construction crew and painters, and the pit orchestra, which was under the
direction of Secondary Music Chairperson Amy Schecher.

DELLESS TR
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SAVE THE DATE

On Friday, April 8 at 7 p.m. and Saturday, April 9 at 1 p.m., talented Middle
School student-actors will welcome the community to Agrabah, the City of
Enchantment as they perform Disney’s “Alladin, Jr.” For more details on this
performance, please contact the main office.

The music and the story line in this truncated version of the original are much
the same, and the audience will delight in the musical’s most popular songs
including “Friend Like Me” and “One Jump Ahead.” Please be sure to check the
District’s website for photos.

R O C K Y P O I N T U N | O N
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Eagles Sports
Wrap-Up

Boys Basketball
Steven Soltysik — All-League
Brad Brown — Academic All-County

Girls Basketball
Shannon Grodotzke — All-League and Academic All-County

Bowling (Scholar-Athlete Team)*
Rachel Magnuson — All-League V, (First Team)
Kevin Blake — League V Sportsmanship Award

Cheerleading (Scholar-Athlete Team)*

Allyson Kaleita — LICCA All Star

Power Four Team — LICCA Third Place: Heidi Lebens, Jenna Orlando,
Danielle Ortolani, and Paige Thomsen

Boys Indoor Track (Scholar-Athlete Team)*
Zach LeCates — All-League and 1600m School Record
Kevin Vasko — All-County, All-League, Long Jump School Record

Girls Indoor Track (Scholar-Athlete Team)*
Caitlin Gargan — All-League

Kelly Grossman — All-League

Jessica Volpe — All-League

Swimming
Matthew Dutton — New York State Champion 100m Butterfly,
All-State — 500 yard Freestyle

Wrestling

Nicholas Accardi — All-League

Brice Anderson — All-League

CJ Archer — All-League

Thomas Dutton — All-County, All-League, League Champion

Nick Loscalzo — All-League, League Runnerup (2nd place)

Kevin Mauro — All-League

Alex Reilly — All-League

Matt Ross — New York State Runnerup, All-State, All-County,
All-League, League Champion

Zachary Yazak — All-League

*An athletic team is designated as a Scholar-Athlete Team when the
players acquire a cumulative academic average of 90 percent or more.

Sports Spotligh

-

The New York State Association for
Health, Physical Education, Recreation and
Dance (NYSAHPERD) has recognized
Rocky Point High School seniors Caitlin
Gargan and Richard Cambria as two of
Suffolk County’s Suffolk Zone winners.
These students were chosen based on their
academics, leadership, and physical
performance throughout their school careers.
The District would like to congratulate these
students on this athletic achievement.

Congratulations to Matthew Dutton,
pictured to the right, who is the New York
State Public School Champion in the 100M
Butterfly. He swam his personal best time of
50.4 seconds and also received All-State
honors in the 500M Freestyle. Matt also
earned the designation of All-American.

Congratulations to varsity cheerleaders
Allison Kalieta and Haley Sanchez,
pictured to the left, who both received
$1,000 academic scholarships from the
Long Island Cheerleading Coaches
Association (LICCA).

Save the Date

The District would like to invite families of Limited English Proficient/English Language
Learners (LEP/ELLSs) to participate in a grant-funded Evening Family Literacy Program. The
six-session program will be held in the Frank J. Carasiti Elementary School library on Tuesdays,
April 5, April 12, April 26, May 3, May 10, and May 17 from 5-7 p.m.

The goal of the program is to work with parents and students, together and separately, to
increase parental involvement in the educational process while improving English language
proficiency and literacy skills of all participants. The following topics will be offered:

Technology Skills

Life Skills (Filling out Applications, Envelopes, Postal Services, Banking/Checks)

GED Preparation

Basic Conversation

Homework Help

Learning About School-Based Activities (Reading a Calendar, Filling School Related Paperwork)
Supporting Your Child at Home

Please call 631-744-1600, extension 7186 if you would like to enroll or if you have further
questions.

www.rockypointschools.org

Dr. Deborah DelLuca
Assistant Superintendent

BoARD OF EDUCATION

Michael Nofi, President
Diane Burke, Vice President
John Lessler, Trustee
Kathleen Heggers, Trustee
Scott Reh, Trustee

ADMINISTRATION

Dr. Michael Ring
Superintendent of Schools

Gregory Hilton Susan Wilson
School Business Official Executive Director for Educational
Services

District Mission Statement

The mission of the Rocky Point Union Free School District is to develop each child’s full potential in a nurturing and supportive
student-centered environment that will promote a foundation for lifelong learning.



